S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Finance Committee meeting held at 7pm on 

Thursday, 3rd July 2014 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. To Elect a Chairman for the Ensuing Year:  Mr Evans proposed that Mr Jordan continue in his role as Chairman of the Finance Committee, with no other nominations, this was seconded by Mr Smallwood and unanimously agreed.
2. Present: Mr I Jordan (Chairman), Rev D Tate, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr A    Evans, Mr H Hofmeister, Mr J Smallwood, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
          Apologies: Mr D Price, Mrs M Albinson and Mrs T Banks
3. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting 2nd April 2014: These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Hofmeister, seconded by Mr Evans with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.
4. To record declarations of interest, personal or prejudicial: None.  

5. To receive questions from the public:  None present.

6. To discuss the first quarter year accounts: Mr Jordan explained that all members had received two printouts, one being a summary and the other, a more detailed sheet which he would be going through section by section.  After explaining that the figure in the spend column should be approximately a quarter of the Budget, Mr Jordan then went through each of the items on the Monitoring Sheets and made reference to the following items: 
Administration - Salaries and Expenses – OK. 
General Admin - Security Maintenance – It was explained that Mrs Cornwell has requested quotations. In the past the Parish Council has used CTS Security for the intruder and fire alarms, however AMR had been in touch offering to provide a quote. Mrs Cornwell agreed and the quote is awaited; Subscriptions – It was asked how the odd figure of £813.73 had been achieved. Mrs Cornwell explained that NALC charge a set subscription amount per Councillor and this is simply what the charge amounted to; Sundry Office Expenses – the Caddy Liners are included in this figure; Mr Jordan said  that the total of £3,461 is less than a quarter of the Budget. 
Allotments – OK, the figure of £1,354 includes the cost of the Car Park renovations and the new Water Tank; 
Bus shelters – OK. 
Cemetery – OK, It was said that the fees are up; Churchyard – Comment was made that Contribution from General Fund has been left in to allow for further wall repairs. Mr Smallwood added that some funds may be needed to repair the right hand gate. It was said that a flat hinge may resolve the problem. Mrs Cornwell said that she would make enquiries; 
Footway lighting – OK, it was said that £65 is included for a one off repair, the cost for the replacement LED lanterns in shown along with the money from the Parish Partnerships Grant; 
Litter – OK; Trade Bin – OK this is a one off payment; 
The Green & Open Spaces – OK, the figure of £142.88 under Repairs and Materials includes the cost of the new Dog Waste Bin for Nursery Lane and a new spark plug for the Strimmer; 
Wootton Park – OK, Mrs Cornwell explained that the Apprentices wages are included; she said that North Wootton had been invoiced for their share; however the payment had not yet been received. Mr Jordan said that the total of £2,816 is less than a quarter of the Budget. 
Village Hall – Wages and Expenses – OK; Repairs & Maintenance – this figure includes the cost of the replacement boiler, the new fire door and the Sanitary bins; Gas, Electricity and Water – OK; It was confirmed that no income has yet been received from the PV Solar Panels; Insurance –OK one off payment; Hire Fees - £7,097 - OK; 
Miscellaneous – Citizens Advice Bureau and SWiB are yet to request their Grants. 
Mr Jordan stated that no transfers had been carried out and confirmed that all transfers are carried out at the end of the year. 
Income: Mr Jordan said that income from Electricity Way leaves had not yet been received. – The hiring out of the Meeting Room is doing well. 
Mr Jordan confirmed that the nett total is £43,359.07 against a Budget of £95,930. He said that whilst this figure seemed high, it includes approximately £11,000 for the purchase of the PV Panels, £3,500 spent on the Village Hall and £10,000 for the replacement LED lanterns.
7. To discuss the Summary Sheet for Parish Council:  Mr Jordan explained that the Summary Sheet had been prepared from the detailed Monitoring Sheets and showed the total spend to 30th June 2014.  He said that the Summary Sheet would be issued to all Parish Councillors. Mr Evans proposed that the Finances are a correct record of the first quarter accounts and should be put forward to the full Parish Council; this was seconded by Mr Smallwood with all members in favour.

Mr Smallwood asked why the cost of the PV Solar Panels had not been placed under the Village Hall heading.

Mr Jordan said that the PV Solar Panels were a Capital Cost and it was felt that they should be kept separate to the running costs of the Village Hall.

Mr Jordan confirmed that any income received from the Feed-in Tariff would also be kept separate from the Village Hall funds.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at   7.30pm.
8. Date of next meeting 7pm on 1st October 2014 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.
1st October 2014

                        


Chairman
